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	Meeting
	Parent Council, Springfield Primary School, Linlithgow AGM

	Date
	7th November 2017

	Location
	Springfield Primary School

	Attendees
	Jo Whittington (Parent Council Chair)

Mark Wells (Head Teacher)

Laura Baillie (Acting DHT)

David Ritchie (Principal)

Ewan Logan (Acting Principal)

Tim Sutcliffe (Parent Council Vice Chair)

Clare Cunningham (PTA Vice-Treasurer)

Julie Buchanan-Smith (Parent Council Secretary)

Alison Gray

Jane Donald

Jane Woolsey

Julie Waldron

Laurence Kenney

Linzi Matheson

Rachel Linton

Stephanie Meakin



	Apologies
	Mhairi Connor 

Alison Tomczynski (PTA Treasurer)

Leeann Porteous

Sarah Carney

Gillian McGregor

Gina Finch

Graeme Kerr

Carole Rae

Helen Jenkins

Mairi Woolley




	Item
	Action

	1
	Apologies presented as above

	2
	AGM minutes to be updated to include Lollipop Person Update as omitted from the current draft of minutes.

	3
	Head Teacher’s Report – Key Points

· Encouraging results from the first SNSAs taken at the beginning of the term by P7, and these results need to be compared against local and national averages, however there are a very high percentage of children operating ahead of expectation for their age.

· Curriculum pathways have been completed for Literacy and Numeracy.

· A new writing resource has been bought called 'Big Writing' and will support the delivery of writing across all classrooms.  New reading material has also been bought (Oxford Reading Tree) and will be used across the school going forward.  Mr Wells also has a list of other resources that are required and the PTA are to provide a cheque to cover these costs.

· Within the school, all the corridors, doors, ceilings etc shall be getting painted.  However this does not include the classrooms.

· With regards to the After School Club, a great deal of positive feedback has been received, and a large number of children attend one of the clubs.

· Mr Wells suggested that the Parent Council could help to promote the Family Learning Events within the school.

	4
	PTA Update 

· Mhairi Connor has decided to leave the role of PTA Co-Ordinator. Clare will continue doing the role until June, unless someone else would like to take on the role.  Role involves coordinating events and meetings and keeping Facebook up to date.

· Approx. £5,000 in bank (less money agreed to buy resources required by Mr Wells).  Raised approx. £800 since August.

· Fundraising events coming up include Xmas Fayre, dress down day (with selection box for Christmas Fayre), P1, 3, 5 & 7 to bring in cake boxes (provided) with cakes for Xmas Fayre and P2, 4 & 6 to bring in items to make up Christmas hampers for Christmas Fayre.

· Ian (Lollipop Man) has agreed to be Santa and books have been ordered for gifts.

Action – Clare Cunningham to put a description of the PTA Co-ordinator role on Facebook page.



	5
	Playground – Working Group Update

· Key to playground project is funding.  Mhari is keen to be involved in looking into funding and it was suggested that Pamela Barnes would be a good point of contact for this, especially with regards to Lottery Grants (allowing access to larger grants if can prove for the use of the community too ie. After School Club).

· There are funds available from the Eco Fund and PTA to do small things in the playground, ideally driven by the children.

· Laura Baillie suggested making Christmas wreaths as a good way to raise funds.

Actions – Julie Waldron to meet with other members of the group to discuss and prioritise the issues in the playground.  Mark Wells and Laura Baillie to find out how much it would cost to resurface the playground, depending on various designs and surfaces etc.



	6
	Constitution Review – Working Group Update

Jo Whittington proposed that the Parent Council changes to an Scottish Charitable Incorporated Organisation (SCIO), therefore limiting the liability to £1.  Everyone at the meeting was in agreement in principle, but clarification was needed to ensure that the change really is necessary as the Parent Council is insured.

Action – Jo Whittington to establish what is required in order to do this (will discuss with Low Port PTA (Rebecca Holmes), as they recently changed to an SCIO).



	7
	Walking Bus – Working Group Update

Laura Baillie has sent a letter supporting the idea of a Walking Bus.



	8
	Building & Facilities – Working Group Update

Jo Whittington suggested that a list of requirements is put together for the school.

Ruth Malcolm has been to visit the school, on behalf of WLC, with regards to the issues with the toilets.

Action – Jo Whittington to discuss with WLC the possibility of changing the soap provided in the toilets.

	9
	Lollipop Person Update

Ian has handed in his resignation.  WLC are advertising for 4 posts in Linlithgow.  

Action – Jo has asked if anyone can arrange for a new poster to be designed to help advertise the posts.



	AOCB
	Any Other Business

· Clare Cunningham advised that Assembly times were not on the School App.  To be updated.

· The issue of cars idling outside the school at pick-up time for long periods of time.  It was discussed and decided that is was considered acceptable to ask people to turn their engine off while waiting outside the school.

· The issue of tyres, in the school playground, being up against fire exit doors was raised as a concern.  Mark Wells to discuss with After School Club.

· Mark Wells raised the issue that not all the primary schools that feed into Linlithgow Academy are included in the 5 Primaries Committee, causing some concern at the recent Cluster Head Teacher Meeting.

· Not all of the schools, if any, are aware of the purpose of the group and Jo Whittington is going to feed back this information to the 5 Primaries Committee.

· Mark Wells will ask the other Head Teachers if a letter to each of the schools, explaining its purpose, would be acceptable.




